
  

ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN  

  

The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA), passed in 1987, requires all public and 

private schools to inventory and inspect all buildings for asbestos containing materials.  This 

inspection was completed at Elk Point-Jefferson School in 1988, and has been updated every third 

year (last re-inspection was conducted July 9, 2013).  Any areas of known or assumed friable or 

non friable asbestos will continue to be inspected on a regular basis (every six months) and 

procedures implemented to assure no health hazards are present. 
 
Our management plan has been filed with the State Department of Health and is on file in the 

school office.  The plan is available for public inspection during normal office hours.  Copies of 

the management plan will be provided to requesting parties for the cost of the reproduction.  For 

further information, please contact Mr. Derek Barrios, the school’s asbestos program manager at 

605-356-5951.  
 

Re-inspections will be conducted every third year so long as asbestos is known or assumed to be in 

the school.    
  

All notifications can be found on the Elk Point-Jefferson website.  

  

 


